@UNNYSIDE MANOR

The Area’s Premier Family Owned & Operated Senior Living Community

September 4, 2020
Dear Sunnyside Manor Residents, Families and Resident Representatives,

We have some exciting updates to share with you. Sunnyside Manor has moved into Phase Il of
reopening, which means that our residents will be permitted to enjoy distanced communal dining. We
are very happy to report that distanced communal dining will begin at our Independence ‘Plus’ Assisted
Living neighborhood Wednesday, September 9%, our Recollections neighborhood on Thursday,
September 10" and our Skilled Nursing neighborhood on Tuesday, September 15%. The buzz of the
upcoming communal dining is spreading throughout the community, and it is truly heartwarming to see
our residents’ excitement at the news of being able to share meals with their friends again.

We've made much progress in our preparation for Essential Caregiver visits. As mentioned before, these
visits recognize the critical role that family members and other outside caregivers often have in the care
and support of a resident. An Essential Caregiver is an outside individual who was previously actively
engaged with the resident or is committed to assisting and encouraging with activities of daily living and
other care needs. In other words, the Essential Caregiver visit is much more than a social visit.

We have attached the Rules for Essential Caregivers and the Essential Caregiver Application to this
email. We encourage you to review this information and submit an application if you wish to care for
your loved one as an Essential Caregiver. You may submit the Assisted Living and Recollections
applications to Jeana Tafrow at jeana.tafrow@sunnysidemanornj.com and the Skilled Nursing
applications to Pam Gormley at pam.gormley@sunnysidemanornj.com.

We extend our heartfelt gratitude to all of our staff whose first priority is to continue to provide quality
and compassionate care to our residents during these unprecedented times. We will continue to update
you as we receive additional information. Please also check our website for updates that pertain to this
evolving situation as it becomes available.

Thank you for your support. We hope you have an enjoyable Labor Day holiday weekend.
Best regards,

The Keane Family



